
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  

Sent: Monday, 1 April 2019 4:35 PM 
To: Rachel Liebhaber 
Subject: RE: Four yearly review - 2019/2 and 2016/31 

 
Dear Ms Liebhaber, 
 
Re: AM2019/2 – Health Professionals and Support Services Award; Horse and Greyhound Training 
Award 
 
I refer to the above matter and your email below. 
 
The matter which you refer to below is AM2016/31 which is concerned with the substantive issues 
regarding the Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010. AM2019/2 is concerned with 
the part-time provisions in the Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2010 and the Horse 
and Greyhound Training Award 2010. Therefore, the two matters are separate. 
 
It is recommended that parties refer to paragraphs [109] – [116] and [140] – [144] of [2018] FWCFB 
5986 for further information. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
May Oboodi 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
 
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
From: Rachel Liebhaber [mailto:rachell@hsu.net.au]  

Sent: Monday, 1 April 2019 2:02 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP; AMOD 
Subject: Four yearly review - 2019/2 and 2016/31 

 
Four yearly review of modern awards 2019/2  
Health Professionals and Support Services Award 2016/31 
 
Dear May,  
 
The Full Bench decision [2018] FWCFB 7350, dated 3 December 2019, deferred consideration of the 
HSU’s claim relating to the List of Common Health professionals in the Health Professionals and 
Support Services Award. Paragraphs [125] - [126] of that decision stated that a timetable for 
submissions and a further hearing date would be issued.  
 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/decisionssigned/html/2018fwcfb5986.htm
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/decisionssigned/html/2018fwcfb5986.htm
mailto:chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/


I’m writing to seek clarification on whether this matter will be dealt with in the Mention which has 
been listed for 9 April 2019 before Vice President Hatcher, to deal with the matters arising from 
decision [2018] FWCFB 5986, or whether it will be listed for another date.  
 
Kind Regards,  
 

Rachel Liebhaber | National Industrial Officer | HSU National 
Suite 46, Level 1, 255 Drummond Street, Carlton VIC, 3053 
ABN 68 243 768 561 
p 03 8579 6328 m 0429 217 234 
e rachell@hsu.net.au  w www.hsu.net.au 

 
HSU National acknowledges the Traditional Owners and Elders past and present across Australia. We 
acknowledge the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation, the Traditional Owners of the lands on which our 
office is located.  
 
This message and any attachments are for the intended recipient and may contain confidential or privileged 
information. Only the intended recipient may access, use, copy or deliver it. If you have received this email in 
error, please reply to us immediately and delete the email and any attachments. Please advise immediately if 
you or your employer do not consent to the use of email for messages of this kind. Protecting your personal 
information is important to us. Our Privacy Statement explains how we collect, use, share and hold your 
personal information. 
 
 

mailto:rachell@hsu.net.au
http://www.hsu.net.au/
http://hsu.net.au/privacy-policy/

